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Products: 

3M™ Scott™ Air-Pak™ Wireframe, Air-Pak™ 75, Air-Pak™ NxG7 (Upgraded), Air-
Pak™ X3 SCBA and Spare Assemblies 
Impacted Dates: 

May 2021 – February 2023 

3M™ Scott™ Fire & Safety has received a small number of reports of Air-Pak 75, Air-Pak NxG7 (upgraded), Air-Pak X3 SCBA 
and spare consoles that were shipped with incorrect programming of the Heads-Up Display (HUD) secondary EoSTI. In the 
reported cases, although the Vibralert primary EoSTI will alarm at 35% of cylinder pressure in accordance with regulatory 
requirements, the HUD console lights will only indicate low air (red flashing light as illustrated in Figure 1) when the cylinder 
pressure reaches 25%. While both signals are measuring accurately, the HUD lights for these SCBA editions should be 
illuminating at 35%. 

The following item numbers with consoles manufactured during the date range specified above are impacted: 
• Air-Pak Wireframe SCBA configured with the 12th character in the configured item being “1, 2, or 3” (e.g. X3124021000”x”01). 
• Air-Pak 75 or NxG7 SCBA configured with the 12th character in the configured item being “1, 2, or 3” (e.g. X3214021000”x”01). 
• Air-Pak X3 SCBA configured with the 12th character in the configured item being “1” (e.g. X3314021000”x”01). 
• Spare console assemblies 200280-11, -12, -14 (HUD-only consoles for Air-Pak Wireframe, 75, NxG7, or X3). 
• Spare console assemblies 200424-11, -12, -14 (PASS consoles for Air-Pak Wireframe, 75, or NxG7). 

The date range for this notice includes SCBA and spare console repair kits manufactured between May 3, 2021, through 
February 14, 2023, inclusive. Please take note of the following actions to determine if any of your SCBA fleet are impacted 
by this notice and what subsequent actions need to be taken. 

Red light should flash when 
cylinder pressure reaches 35%
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3M™ Scott™ Air-Pak™ SCBA are safe to use once the 
instructions in this notice are carried out. 
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You are receiving this notice because you have been identified by 3M Scott as having purchased from an authorized 
distributor that may have received SCBA or spare console repair kits falling within the manufacture date range of this Notice. 
We have asked them to notify you and provide these instructions on how to inspect your fleet to determine if further service 
actions are necessary. 

Refer to Figure 2 below for labelling examples to help you identify the Mfg. Date of your SCBA console, which will assist in 
determining whether your SCBA is potentially impacted and requires further inspection. 

If you identify one or more consoles within the date range, please remove the SCBA from service and contact your 3M Scott 
Authorized Service Center (ASC) to complete the repairs required. 

We apologize for any inconvenience caused. If you have any additional questions about this Notice please contact your 3M 
Scott Authorized Service Center, or 3M Scott Technical Support so that a service professional can assist you in completion 
of the Notice. 3M Scott Technical Support can be contacted at 1-800-247-7257, or scotttechsupport@3m.com, or through 
the web at www.3M.com/ScottFire. 

Figure 2

Identification and Customer Action
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